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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 

Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

Eatonia Community Co-operative 
Screenings Project 

 

Thanks to the Farms that donated 
last year. Our projects include: 

 
Fire Truck 

Play Ground (School) 
Heritage Site (Ramp) 

Speakers (Rink) 
Donations were $28,926.13 

Aug 1st to Aug 1st 
$359,135.09 to Date 

 

Would You like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email? Please send your request to 
joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca  

 

For Eatonia Minor Hockey Games, SWHL, and 

Eatonia Wheat Kings Schedules please see the 

Town Website www.townofeatonia.com  

 

 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

from Debbie and the staff at Mid-Sask Ag Services. 
Thanks for all your support in the last year! 

 
 

 

 

 
CHRISTMAS LIGHTING TOUR 

DECEMBER 20th, 2010 - 6:30 P.M. 

THE HANDI VAN WILL PICK UP ANY 
SENIOR/DISABLED RESIDENTS 

FOR A TOUR OF THE 
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS IN TOWN 

PHONE ED AT 967-2402 OR CHERYL AT 967-2251 

BY MONDAY, DECEMBER 20th at 5:00 P.M. 
TO ARRANGE FOR A PICKUP 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22nd of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:melanie.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:Joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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COMPLIMENTS OF THE 

EATONIA HEALTH DISTRICT 
FOUNDATION BOARD 

 

What goes “oh, oh, oh”? 

~Santa walking backwards! 

 

 
 

 

 

   
Wishing A Very Merry Christmas To All 

From the Staff At Prairie Centre Credit Union 

Vivianne Verm, Karen Mullis, Shannon Lothammer,  

Barb Alexander, Denise Britton & Joanne Stusrud 

 
CHRISTMAS HOURS 

Dec. 24th- Closing @ 3:00 
Dec. 27th- Closed 
Dec. 28th- Closed 

Dec. 31st - Closing @ 3:00 
Jan. 3rd,2011 - Closed 

 

             

    
 

& Happy New Years 
From 

The Eatonia Chamber of Commerce 

 

 

 
from Ken and Kathy Hoffman 

at 

Hoffman 

Paint & Body 

 

 

 

 

Chamber Events! 
 

 

Bosses’ Christmas Party 
 

 

Saturday December 4, 2010 
Cocktails 5:30pm 

Supper  6:30pm 

Tickets  $30.00 each 

Entertainment-Mahoney Time 

Individuals, couples or tables of 6 or more 

available from Debbie Kroeker 967-2506 

 

 

Old Fashioned Christmas 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
http://www.cartoonstock.com/newscartoons/cartoonists/esm/lowres/esmn58l.jpg
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 Saturday December 11, 2010 
School Program @ 2:30pm 

A visit from Santa and goodie bags 

Hayrides 

Scavenger hunts 

Skating 

Free hot dogs, hot chocolate and popcorn 

Beef on a bun 

Entertainment 

Face painting and crafts 

Pictures with Santa 

Marshmallow roast 

 

Followed by a Huskie Sr. Hockey game 

Come for some good old fashioned Christmas fun 

 

 
 

DECEMBER REC NEWS 
 

DECEMBER  HOCKEY GAMES: 

Fri. Dec. 3 Seniors vs  Macklin    

8:30pm 

Sun. Dec. 5 Midgets vs Dodsland    

3:00pm 

Sat. Dec. 11 Seniors vs Kindersley    

8:00pm 

Fri. Dec. 17 Huskies vs Eston    

8:30pm 

 

Watch for more games to be posted.  Come out and 

cheer on our hockey teams. 

 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant 

Community groups and organizations wishing to 

apply for this grant can pick up applications at the 

Rec Office.  Completed forms must be faxed, 

mailed or dropped off at the Rec office by January 

10, 2011. 

 

Proud Moments…. 

Don’t forget about new section in the News letter 

called Proud Moments.  This section will feature 

accomplishments from youth in the community 

worth bragging about, whether it is sports, 

recreation or cultural achievements, we want to hear 

about it and tell everyone in the community about 

your proud moment.  Anyone can submit a proud 

moment to be published either for you or for 

someone else, just email the rec office at 

eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a brief description.   
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
 

Adult Volleyball 
Anyone interested in playing adult rec volleyball 
please contact Nicole at the rec office.  If there is 
enough interest we will look into starting up in the 
New Year. 
 

 

For the Eatonia Arena ice schedule 

please see www.townofeatonia.com 
 

 
 

800B Spadina Cres. E 
Toll Free 1-877-652-9992 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
http://www.clipartguide.com/_named_clipart_images/0511-0812-0115-5015_Old_Fashioned_Santa_With_Children_in_the_Snow_Clip_Art_clipart_image.jpg
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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mboa@travelmasters.ca 
jzerebeski@travelmasters.ca 

Dealing locally has never  

been easier. 

Book your flight, vacation or cruise 

today. 

For more info contact  

Gail Morgan: 

Eatonia…….967-2669 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 
 

 
Season Greetings 

Thanks for your support in the last year! 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year 

 

Miller’s Car Wash & Distiller’s 

Ted & Janet Miller 

 

Send your text message from the town website 
(Sasktel Messaging Link) 
www.townofeatonia.com 

Knock, Knock!! 

~Who’s there?? 

Snow 

~Snow Who?? 

Snow use – I have forgotten my name again! 
 

 

TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS 
 

Holiday Hours:      

The town office and maintenance crew holiday 

hours: 

December 24th - 9am - 12pm 

December 25th to 28th - CLOSED 

December 31st - 9am – 3pm 

January 1st to 3rd CLOSED 

 

The nuisance grounds holiday hours: 

December 24th – 26th -CLOSED 

December 27th – 30th – NORMAL HOURS 

December 31st – 1pm – 3pm 

January 1st & 2nd – CLOSED 

January 3rd – NORMAL HOURS 

 

Normal working hours will be in effect for the rest 

of the Christmas holidays.  

                                                                                 
Garbage Dump Hours  
Mon, Weds, Fri  1- 6 pm.                                        

Tues, Thurs, Sat  9 am - 12 noon 

Closed Sundays and Stat Holidays          
 

Pam Wake – Bylaw Enforcement Officer 

Please contact her with your concerns 460-8908.  If Pam 

does not answer, please leave a message and she will get 

back to you as soon as possible.  

 

The Town of Eatonia would like to acknowledge a 

grant received under the Small Project component of 

the Government of Canada’s Enabling Accessibility 

Fund. The grant allowed the Heritage Board to have 

walkways designed for wheelchairs and a wheelchair 

accessible ramp at the rear of the Eaton House built. 

This was a valuable addition to our beautiful 

Heritage Park. This project would not have been 

completed as quickly without the assistance of this 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:mboa@travelmasters.ca
mailto:jzerebeski@travelmasters.ca
http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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grant. The Town of Eatonia would like to thank 

everyone involved in making this project possible. 

 

 

 

Town Of Eatonia And R.M. Of Chesterfield 
 

Invites applications for the position 

 

Nuisance Grounds Maintenance Supervisor 

 

This is a permanent part- time position 

 

Applicants can submit their resume to: 

 

Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

Or fax to: (306) 967-2267 

Or email to: eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

Or 

 

R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 

Box 70 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

Or fax to: (306) 967-2424 

Or email to: rm261@sasktel.net 

 

Thank You to all who submit an application but 

only those applicants that are selected for an 

interview will be contacted. 

 
Please Do Not shovel snow from your 
driveways and sidewalks onto streets. 
 

Thank You to Ron Becker, Brett Becker and 

Darren Donald for helping put up the Towns 

Christmas Lights. 

From The Town of Eatonia 

 

The Public Waterworks Information 

Waterworks Capital Investment 

Strategy & Waterworks Rate Policy for the 

utility system is available to be viewed at the 

town office or on the town’s website. 

2010 FOWL SUPPER NEWS  
 

The Eatonia Community has again, through 

everyone’s attendance, help and financial support, had a 
successful Fowl Supper! The 2010 Community Fowl 

Supper served 439 people, which was great considering 
there were a few other events going on! The winner of 
the 50/50 was Diane Nagel from Leader. The Committee 

had their wrap-up meeting, considered the Request for 
Funds that were received and designated funds available 
the following way: 

Grayson Nunweiler Trust Fund - $ 250.00  
The Heritage Committee - $ 1,500.00 
Eaton S.R.C. - $ 200.00 

Wheatland Library - $ 1,000.00  
S.W.A.T. (Spartan 

Wilderness Adventure Team) - $ 1,000.00 
Eatonia Oasis Living - $ 1,500.00 

We hope these donations will help each of 
these organizations with their endeavors. 
 

It was suggested to hold the Fowl Supper every 
two(2) years - comments on this would be appreciated. 

Tentative date for next year (if a go!) Sunday - October 
23, 2011. 

The Fowl Supper Committee would like to say 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:Eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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“thank-you” to the following, for without 
your help this event would not be the success 

it is: 
~All committee members who help make the 

supper successful 
~Prairie Centre Credit Union for letting us 
display the Help List Poster - this is a HUGE help  

as it eliminates valuable time spent on the 
phone trying to catch people! 
~School classes for making posters 

~Patty Filyk and Grade 11/12 classes for setting 
up tables & chairs and bringing items from 
garage, setting tables and various other duties 

~To the school girls who helped on the shift 
that was short 
~Vanessa Price for decorating 

~Janina and Shannon for making “marvelous” 
Donation Poster 

~Bredy’s Country Store for making coleslaw and 
helping with supply handouts 
~All those who donated food articles and other 

supplies that were needed 
 
~All who cooked turkeys, vegetables and pies 

for the supper 
~Eatonia Lions for always being our “turkey  
carvers”. 

~Those who were “Runners”. 
~All those who worked at the supper 
~Mike Craney for the use of the shop and 

always being available when we need him 
~To all the helpers who were phoners 
~To all those who gave monetary donations 

~To Nicole for getting the turkeys & delivery of 
them 

~To the last shift workers who always stay till 
everything is cleaned-up 
~To those who helped take down tables & 

chairs etc. 
~Especially to our up-coming “Volunteerettes!” - 
the young girls who helped at the end this was 

such a “Big” help! 
A Special “Thank You” to the businesses and 
personal donations towards purchasing the 

turkeys etc., this helps out greatly - making 

more funds for donating to the various groups: 
Somerville Farms Ltd., Somerville Auction, 
Bews Agrow Ltd., G-Mac, Lee’s Grain 
Cleaning, Bredys Construction, Hoffman 
Paint & Body, Prairie Oasis Drinking 
Water, Eatonia Industries Ltd., Kindersley 
& District Co-op, Lora’s Beauty Salon, 
Janeil Enterprises Ltd., Eatonia Agencies 
Ltd., The Transmission Physician, P.C.C.U. 
Ltd., The 21-44 Store, Nipisi Farms (Ray & 
Leah Cooper), Joe & Bev Guidinger, Lenora 
Bews, Brad & Melanie Rudy. If I have 
neglected to mention anyone - please accept 

our apologies now - for this Thank You is meant 
for everyone who helped in anyway to make this 
Fowl Supper a HUGE! Success!! Thanks again 

everyone!!  
 
 

 

     For Eatonia cable TV listings see the  

“ZAP2it” link at www.townofeatonia.com 

 
Season’s Greetings & All the Best in 2011!! 

 

 
The RM of Chesterfield No. 261 

would like to extend our  

Seasons Greetings! 
 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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and New Years Greetings! 

 from the 

Town of Eatonia, Council & Staff 

 

 

 
&  

Best in Health And Happiness in 2011! 
 

Deb’s Massage Therapy 
Deb Kroeker 

 

 
& 

Season’s Greetings! 
From the Eatonia & District Recreation 

Board 

 

 
 

Merry Christmas & All the Best in 2011 

 
From the Staff At 

Somerville Farms Ltd. 

 

 
 

I would like to thank my family and friends for 

coming to my 90th Birthday Celebration. Thank You to 

all who sent cards, flowers, and gifts. A Special Thank 

You to the ladies for the Birthday Tea in September. It 

was great to see everyone.  

   Thank You All!! Alma Wilson 

 
Classifieds 

 
Snow blowing and/or shoveling snow and other 

jobs. Reasonable Rates. Please Call Jordan Rudy 

at 967-2644 or 460-7533 
 

Eatonia Lions Club Report: 
for the period Nov 1st, 2009 to Nov 1st, 2010 

 
There are presently 33 active members in the club. 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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DONATIONS FOR THIS PROJECT WERE AS 

FOLLOWS: 
 

. Donation to Eatonia School Playground $15,000.00 

. Donation to Sign Project at Heritage Park $2,466.00 

. Donations to Lion’s Haiti Relief Fund $1,100.00 

. Donations to the Hall – Maintenance $1,400.00 

. Donation to the Canadian Wheel Chair Assoc.$150.00 

. Donation to Local Families to help with Medical Costs 
$1,000.00 
.Donation to Ronald McDonald House $200.00 
. Donation to Kitchen Committee for Steak Knives 
$150.00 
. Donation to Donate Hall Rental for CPR Course 
$100.00 
. Donation to Santa’s Hut $200.00 
.Donation to Hall Security Cameras $2,200.00 
 

Total  $24,066.00 

 
Upcoming Events & Activities 

 
 Texas Holdem Tournaments held monthly Dec 
2010 to March 2011. Eatonia Community Old Fashioned 
Christmas Lions will be running the Bathtub Races, and 
having a Bonfire. Lions Christmas Party. Running the 
Bar for upcoming Xmas party’s and coming events. 

 
Recently Finished Projects 
 
 Helped with Construction of School Playground 
June 2010. Bullarama Aug 2010 BBQ Beef Supper. Built 
New BBQ for Hall. Finished payments on Eatonia & 
District Community Pool. Lions Christmas Party 2009. 
Helped run Arena Kitchen Feb & March 2010 
 
 

 
 

Eatonia Lions Club 

 

 

       

 
EATONIA GROCERIES AND HARDWARE 
 

HARDWARE 
Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East      Ph:  967-2422   Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 
Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street        Ph:  967-2411 Fax:  967-2279 

 

  Business Hours For Christmas Week: 

 
December 24th- Closed at 3pm 

December 25th- Closed 

December 27th- Open 

January 1st- Closed 

 

TRIPS TO KINDERSLEY WILL BE AS FOLLOWS: 

 

Tuesday December 21st 

Thursday December 23rd 

Tues December 28th 

Thursday December 30th 

Will Resume To Monday, Wednesday, And Friday 

In The New Year 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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From Management & Staff We Would Like 

To Wish Everyone A Merry Christmas And 

A Happy New Year. 

 

Thank You For Your Patronage! 

 

 

 

 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living – November 2010 
 
The Eatonia Oasis Living Board of Directors, staff 
and residents would like to take a moment to wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas and a prosperous 
New Year.  EOL would like to express our 
gratitude for the donations and the assistance that 
volunteers provide to our facility.  Our facility 
benefits because of volunteers and assistance that 
we receive from our community.   
 

The Christmas season is upon us and the beautiful 
snow has arrived on the prairies.  E.O.L has been 
transformed into a Winter Wonderland much to 
the delight of the Residents who enjoyed helping 
trim the trees, hang stockings and make 
decorations!  Some of the special activities this 
month included attending the Remembrance Day 
Service at Eaton School, Scrap booking Winter 
Memories, Baking Sugar Cookies for the 
Community Bake Sale, Guess the Word, 
Shuffleboard Tournament, Balloon Badminton, Wii 
Bowling, Ladies Manicures, Movies, Winter Crafts, 
and also the weekly Church Services from various 
denominations. 
 
E.O.L sends out a very special thank you to Cliff 
Brummund, Cheryl Bailey, and Lorraine Bews who 
lent a helping hand for our outing to the 
Remembrance Day Service.  We had a group of 

nine Residents who attended the service and 
enjoyed the poetry and essay readings and music 
from the Eaton Band.  The Residents enjoyed this 
important event and expressed many heartfelt 
Thank You’s in being able to attend.  The craft that 
Marie Smith designed this month were Santa Claus 
centerpieces for the Christmas banquet being held 
on December 5th.  The Bingo night was held on 
November 17th and was hosted by the Eatonia 
Auxiliaryand the Eston Hand Bells for entertaining 
the Residents on November 21st with their beautiful 
musical bells.    
 

 
 
 
On November 1st, the Catholic Church hosted the 
monthly birthday party.  The birthday party 
celebrated the birthdays of Alice Osmachenko 
(November 24th) and Catherine Busby (November  
30th).  We had a fun afternoon playing Five-Card 
Bingo and eating delicious lemon frosted angle 
food cake.  With November coming to a close we 
have a total of 19 Residents. 
 
Thank you to the following volunteers:  Trudy 
Bews for serving the Bacon and Egg Brunch, Debi 
Christman for serving evening lunch on Nov 18th 
and 19th and Leah Arsenault, Laurie Adams, Becky 
Hiebert, and the Prairie Centre Credit Union in 
Eatonia for delivering Meals on Wheels.  EOL 
would like to extend a special thank you to the 
Eatonia Auxiliary for paying for the monthly 
newsletter article.  If any individual is interested in 
joining the Board of Directors please contact the 
office.  The Board of Directors appreciates new 
members and enjoys hearing new solutions or 
suggestions that will make our facility stronger. 
  
Donations received throughout the month:  Thank 
you everyone! 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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Pam Smith - Magic Bullet Blender, and Access 
Diane Jasmine – Pies 
Barb Wagner – Poem in a frame 
Dawn and Ed Nunweiler – Ham 
Eaton School – 20 Pumpkins 
Myrtle Somerville – Salad Dressing for the Staff 
Lorraine Bews – Apples 
Gwen Ramsdale - Puzzles  
Raylene Leslie – Ginger snaps 
Harvey White – Cantaloupe 

Lucy Falkenberg – Homemade Chocolate Cookies 
Jim and Mary Beth Erker – Tomatoes and Squash, 
Kleenex, Soap 
Debi Christman – Salt and Pepper Shakers, 
Chocolates 
Trade Show – Sandwiches, Meat Tray, Cheese, 
Milk, Juice and Pickles 
Bea Donald – 3 Quilts 
 
 

 

Bredy’s Country Store 

 
Open 7 Days A Week 

 

Monday – Friday 6:30am – 8:00pm 

Saturdays 8:00am – 8:00pm 

Sundays 12:00pm – 6:00pm 
 

~Traditional Turkey Draw with every $25.00 

purchase. (Excluding Cheer & Tobacco) ~ 
 

Candy Trays, Party Trays, Meat Trays 
 

Homemade Baking 

Pies ~ Muffins ~ Cakes ~ Loaves ~ Salsa 

Nuts & Bolts ~ Pickled Eggs ~ Corn Relish 

Beet Pickles ~ Mock Head Cheese 

Minute Burger Sauce ~ Cheese Balls 
 

Homemade Sausages, 

Cabbage Rolls & Burgers (Seasoned) 
 

Ready to Serve Cooked or Sliced Meat 
 

Roast Beef ~ Tenderloin ~ Turkey  

~ Meat Loaf ~ 
 

Thank You For Your Patronage & All the 

Best in 2011! 
 

Bredy’s Country Store 

       Dale & Joanne 

Pearl-Ann & Dennis 

          Raeanne & Darren 

                           Whitney 

Iris & Clifford, Danielle, Janet & Maryann 

 
 

 
& 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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Best Wishes in 2011 

From All The Staff at  

Chesterfield Stock Farm Ltd. 
 

 
NAGLAR 

 
MAY YOUR HOLIDAYS BE FILLED WITH 

LOVE, LAUGHTER & WEALTH 
GOD JUL MERRY CHRISTMAS 

PAT TILBERT 
 

& Happy New Year To 
All 

 
From Laurie Guidinger 

At Salon 116 
Ph: (306)967-2317 

 

 

French - Joyeux Noël 

German - Froehliche Weihnachten und ein 

glückliches Neues Jahr! 
 

 

 

NOTICE OF A CHRISTMAS VIEWING 

 
 

Please feel free to view the interior of my home 

and enjoy the Christmas displays. 

 

Open House will occur on the following days 

and times: 

 

Tuesday and Wednesday December 14th & 15th 

At 5:30PM to 8:00PM 

 

For those who may require a different time other 

than the above, please contact me and I will 

attempt to arrange a showing. 

 

Ann Davey 102-5th Avenue East 

 

 

 

Seasons Greetings 

Wishing you a Healthy & Prosperous 2011 

 
Ray & Leah Cooper  

 
 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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Seasons Greetings  

And  
Safe & Healthy Holidays 

From The Staff at G-MAC’S 

 

Bredy & Son 
Construction 

Would like to wish all our customers and 
friends A Happy Holiday Season 
and all the Best for the New Year! 

 

Merry Christmas from: 
Greg & Shelley, Doug & Nichole, Ryder 

Penny & Kaylin 

 

 

 
& 

A Happy New Year To All! 
 

From Doug & Carol Bailey 

 
Swedish - God Jul och Gott Nytt År 
Ukrainian - Veseloho Vam Rizdva i 

Shchastlyvoho Novoho Roku! 
 

 
Seasons Greetings & A Healthy New 

Year! 

From  The Staff At 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
 

 
& 

Happy New Year  
 

From 

The Transmission Physician 

Rob, Carol Schaeffer & Family 
 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
 

 

 

Spanish - Feliz Navidad y Próspero Año Nuevo 

Norwegian - God Jul og Godt Nyttår 

Irish -Nollaig Shona Dhuit 
 

 

 

 
Royal Canadian Mounted Police 

Law of the Month 
 

It’s important to remember that when any 

emergency vehicle approaches, from the front 

or rear, that all vehicles need to pull over and 

come to a complete stop, allowing the 

emergency vehicle to pass. These vehicles 

include any vehicle equipped with, and using, 

an emergency device and/or emergency lights 

including ambulances and police vehicles.  

 

Failing to do so constitutes an offence under 

Section 238 (9) of the Saskatchewan Traffic 

Safety Act, which states:  

 

“ Unless otherwise directed by a peace officer, 

the driver of a vehicle on a highway, 

whenapproached by an emergency vehicle 

sounding an emergency device or operating an 

emergency light, shall: 

- immediately drive as close as possible to the 

right-hand edge of the highway; and 

- not enter the next intersection until the 

emergency vehicle has passed.” 

 

These steps are to ensure your safety and that of 

the emergency responder. The fine for 

contravening this act is a summary offence 

ticket in the amount of $125. 

 

S.A. Cook Cst.  Robert Embree S/Sgt. 

Kindersley RCMP 

 

Turkey Press 

From the Heartland Health Region 
 

At Christmas, we are often excited and 

pre-occupied with thoughts of family, 

parties, presents and food.  But often 

food safety is not something we are 

thinking of...But perhaps it should be! 

Almost everybody eats turkey at least 

once during the holiday season.  But does 

everybody know how to properly thaw, 

prepare and store their delicious holiday 

bird! 

                                                                                                                                                    

Turkey Information: 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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 Store your turkey in the 

refrigerator or freezer 

immediately after it is purchased. 

 Thaw your turkey in the 

refrigerator or in cold water: 

                 Refrigerator – allow 

approximately 24 hours for every 4-5 

pounds 

                 Cold Water – allow 

approximately 30 minutes per pound (1 

hour per kilogram) 

 If your turkey is fresh, keep it 

refrigerated for only 1 to 2 days 

 Cook your turkey to an internal 

temperature of 85C (185F).  

Check using a food thermometer 

inserted in the thickest part of the 

thigh. 

 Recommend cooking stuffing 

separately in its own dish.  If you 

do stuff your turkey, stuff loosely 

just prior to roasting and remove 

all stuffing immediately after 

cooking.  Stuffing in turkey 

should be cooked to a minimum 

internal temperature of 74C 

(165F). 

 

 

 

 

 

  

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMEMBER ! 
Avoid cross contamination between raw 
poultry and ready to eat foods.  Always 

use separate cutting boards for raw 
poultry and sanitize boards and utensils 
after use! 

 Refrigerate your leftover turkey, stuffing and the rest 

of your feast as soon as possible after your meal 

(within 2 hours of being at room temperature).  

Bacteria thrive in room temperature food. 

• Keep your cooked turkey refrigerated 

(0-4C) for a maximum of 2-3 days 

• Keep your stuffing refrigerated for a 

maximum of 1-2 days 

 

           What to do with Leftovers?? 
         So its Boxing Day and you are going to be 

eating turkey sandwiches for the next week.  But wait!  

You are not supposed to keep leftovers for more than a 

couple of days. Here’s what you can do to avoid 

throwing out all that delicious hard work.   

          

Make a turkey casserole with your leftover turkey, 

gravy, vegetables and top with your leftover dressing. 

You can freeze your casserole if you are tired of 

turkey and save it for another time.   

OR 

Try a new recipe using your leftover turkey.  Try 

searching the internet (recipe websites noted below) 

for new and exciting ideas for turkey leftovers.   

            Check out these recipe websites: 

         

http://homecooking.about.com/library/archive/blpoul2

1.htm 

            

http://southernfood.about.com/csturkeyinformation/a/l

eftover_turkey.htm 

            

http://www.mindspring.com/~mgrosz/turkeys.htm 

            

http://wwwurbanext.uiuc.edu/turkey/leftovers.html 

 

Unstuffed 
4 to 8 lbs           1½ to 3 ¼  hrs 
8 to 12 lbs          2 ¾ to 3 hrs 
12 to 14 lbs        3 to 3 ¾ hrs 
14 to 18 lbs        3 ¾ to 4 ¼ hrs 
18 to 20 lbs        4 ¼ to 4 ½ hrs 
20 to 24 lbs        4 ½ to 5 hrs. 

Stuffed 
6 to 8 lbs           2½ to 3 ½ hrs 
 8 to 12 lbs          3 to 3 ½ hrs 
12 to 14 lbs        3 ½ to 4 hrs 
14 to 18 lbs        4 to 4 ¼ hrs 
18 to 20 lbs        4 ¼ to 4 ¾ hrs 
20 to 24 lbs        4 ¾ to 5 ¼ hrs 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
http://homecooking.about.com/library/archive/blpoul21.htm
http://homecooking.about.com/library/archive/blpoul21.htm
http://southernfood.about.com/csturkeyinformation/a/leftover_turkey.htm
http://southernfood.about.com/csturkeyinformation/a/leftover_turkey.htm
http://www.mindspring.com/~mgrosz/turkeys.htm
http://wwwurbanext.uiuc.edu/turkey/leftovers.html

